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Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes the delegation of Germany led by H.E. Mr. Markus Loning, Federal Government Commissioner for Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs, to the second cycle UPR. We thank them for the updates contained in the report, including the implementation of the accepted recommendations emanating from the first UPR report. 

Mr. President, 

My delegation appreciates policies and actions taken in ensuring the realization of human rights’ promotion and protection in the context of multicultural society. It is Indonesia’s firm belief that diversity of culture is a fact of life that should be celebrated and protected; not to be avoided. In this regard, we welcome the commitment of the Government in its Human Rights Action Plan on continued fights against racism, discrimination, xenophobia and anti-Semitism and the promotion of equal opportunity for, and participation of, people with a migration background in social, economic and cultural life. To further these efforts, my delegation would like to recommend that Germany:
1. Ratify the International Convention on the Protection of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families.
2. Include the promotion of multiculturalism in education curricula, including to sensitize teachers to work in a multicultural environment.
3. Be more pro-active in promoting and protecting freedom of religion and belief, including in preventing hate speech, racist propaganda and ethnic profiling. 
To conclude, Mr. President, my delegation wishes the People and Government of Germany all the best on their efforts to better promote and protect human rights in the country. 
I thank you.
